CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy  Leavenworth, Wa  98826  (509) 763-3034

Minutes

December 4, 2013

Good of the Order:  Mike Stanford, Firefighters Association Vice President addressed the assembled group.  Chief Lamar is at a chief’s conference.  The department has responded to many medical calls and car accidents, with good outcomes.  The department purchased 8 ipads which will go into the fire trucks.  Dispatch information will go directly to the ipads, which are loaded with a mapping system.  These new additions should greatly reduce response times.  A recent chimney fire in the Chiwawa Pines neighborhood had a positive outcome – the house was saved with minimal damage.  Additional purchases include three trucks worth of double jacketed hose and avalanche rescue beacons. The association provided 4 food baskets and contributions to the giving tree at Just Plain Grocery.  Mike took questions from the floor.

The auxiliary received a thank you note from Cliff and Dawn Barnhill.

Call to Order:  President Jimi Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:12pm.  She welcomed quests Nancy & Bill Moffat and Lisa Vollrath.

Minutes: Susan H. motioned to approve minutes and was seconded by Becky P.  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  December’s beginning balance was $1,340.69.  Total income was $41.00.  Total expenses were $268.63.  Ending balance: $1,113.06.  Rita B. and Pat B. had bills to present.  Paul has taken out $700.00 for pancake breakfast change.  After the pancake breakfast he will raise our operating funds to about $1,500.00.  Savings Balance is currently $23,566.98
Old Business:  All clothing has been sold.  Paula E. will take any new clothing orders.

Pancake Breakfast:  Susan H. passed around the sign up sheets to re-familiarize members with their duties on Friday and Saturday.  Remember to label baked goods and make them pretty!  Cookie plate cookies need to be at the Rec Club Friday night by 5pm.  Any questions about pricing should be directed to Sharen G. or Kim B.  Set up is Friday night at 5pm.  Anyone wishing to wrap their raffle baskets tonight is welcome to stay.  Clear cellophane roll is upstairs.  

Liz R. shared with the group that there will be a plywood table set up for the baskets, with corresponding Mason jars for tickets.  Bob L. will bring the water over Friday night.  We will use the Rec Club’s coffee pots.  Sharon D. and Jimi will be in early Saturday morning to insure the hot water is added to the warming trays and turned on.  The Firewise group will have a table at the pancake breakfast to answer questions.  House number forms will be available at this table as well.  CCFD#9 is putting together +- thank you sign for the community.
Marlene R. motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:40pm and was seconded by Lisa E.  Motion carried.

Our next meeting is Wednesday, February 5 at 6:30 for potluck and white elephant gift exchange.  

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary.

